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This file contains the following documents in the order listed:  

1) RO letter transmitting signed 179 and final pages 
2) CO Pharm Team Approval Letter 
3) Summary Form  
4) Approved SPA Pages 

 

 

 



 
 
 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
JFK Federal Building, Government Center 
Room 2275 
Boston, Massachusetts 02203 
 
Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health Operations / Boston Regional Office 
 
 

June 9, 2014 
 

Steven M. Costantino, Secretary 
Executive Office of Health and Human Services 
State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations 
57 Howard Avenue, LP Building 
Cranston, RI 02920 
 
 
Dear Secretary Costantino: 
 
We are pleased to enclose a copy of the approved Rhode Island State Plan Amendment (SPA) No.14-
005 pages and the signed 179 form.  These accompany the approval letter issued by our Central Office 
sent under separate cover.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter you may contact Lynn DelVecchio (617) 565-1201 or by 
e-mail at Lynn.DelVecchio@cms.hhs.gov  
    

Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ 
 
Richard R. McGreal 
Associate Regional Administrator 

 
 
Enclosure 
 
Cc: Deidre Gifford, MD, Medicaid Director 
 Darren J. McDonald, Ph.D., Interdepartmental Project Manager 

Elena Nicolella, Policy Director 
 
MD-S-30-RI 

mailto:Lynn.DelVecchio@cms.hhs.gov


 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 
 
Disabled & Elderly Health Programs Group 
 
 
 
       June 9, 2014 
 
 
Steven M. Costantino 
Secretary 
State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations 
57 Howard Avenue 
LP Building 
Cranston, Rhode Island  02920 
 
 
Dear Mr. Costantino: 
 
We have reviewed Rhode Island State Plan Amendment (SPA) 14-005, Prescribed Drugs, received in 
the Boston Regional Office on March 31, 2014. This amendment proposes to remove barbiturates, 
benzodiazepines, and agents used to promote smoking cessation from the list of drugs the state 
Medicaid program may exclude from coverage or otherwise restrict in order to comply with the 
requirements of Section 2502(a) of the Affordable Care Act.     
 
Based on the information provided, we are pleased to inform you that consistent with the regulations 
at 42 CFR 430.20, SPA 14-005 is approved with an effective date of January 1, 2014. A copy of the 
signed CMS-179 form, as revised, as well as the pages approved for incorporation into the Rhode 
Island state plan will be forwarded by the Boston Regional Office.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this SPA, please contact Lisa Ferrandi at (410) 786-5445. 
 
       Sincerely, 
         
       /s/  
     
       Joseph L. Fine 
       Acting Director 
       Division of Pharmacy  
 
 
 
cc: Richard R. McGreal, ARA, Boston Regional Office 
 Lynn A. DelVecchio, Boston Regional Office  
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